Corinne Ballantine

Middlesex
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Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I live in London, with my husband who is an EC citizen, and have been an ex-pat for six years. I originally came to London, like many other Aussies on the working holiday visa, never ever thinking I would still be here so many years later! 

There are many things I like about living in London, primarily that it's the gateway to all the European cities and offers a great social life, plenty of theatre and the salary ranges for our fields are very competitive. 

It's only in the years I have been an ex-pat that I've appreciated the uniqueness of 'being Australian'. I was an employee of the National Australia Bank for several years before I went travelling, and during that time, role progression/ personal development was always actively encouraged by the Bank (irrespective of what your position in the organisation was). My next employer, MBF, once again maintained a positive, forward thinking company culture.  

It's the positive mentality that I miss most about Australia. I believe that many employers here in the UK find the Australian mindset an asset in the workplace.  

My husband & I are planning to emigrate back home in a couple of years. I realise it will be a big re-adjustment after living in London for so many years. However I know living abroad will have given me an appreciation of Australia that I never had when I was living there before.

yours sincerely,

Corinne  Ballantine

